
 

 
 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION  

 

July 27, 2020 

 

Jovita Carranza          Michael Faulkender 

Administrator           Assistant Secretary for Economic Policy 

U.S. Small Business Administration   U.S. Department of the Treasury 

409 3rd Street, S.W.         1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 

Washington, DC  20416       Washington, DC  20220 

 

Re: Docket No. SBA-2020-0038, Business Loan Program Temporary Changes; Paycheck 

Protection Program – Revisions to Loan Forgiveness and Loan Review Procedures Interim Final 

Rules 

 

Dear Administrator Carranza and Assistant Secretary Faulkender: 

 

Associated Builders and Contractors hereby submits the following comments to the U.S. Small Business 

Administration and U.S. Department of the Treasury 

https://cdn.advocacy.sba.gov/wp-content/uploads/2019/08/09111927/OER-Annual-Report-2018.pdf
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families and businesses affected by the COVID-19 emergency.2 Further, on April 24, President Trump 

signed into law the Paycheck Protection Program and Health Care Enhancement Act, which extended 

an additional $310 billion for PPP loans.3 

 

On April 15, 2020, SBA published an interim final rule announcing the implementation of sections 1102 

and 1106 of the CARES Act, which adds the PPP to the 7(a) loan program and provides for loan 

forgiveness of up to the full principal amount of qualifying loans guaranteed under the PPP.4  

 

On June 5, 2020, President Trump signed the Paycheck Protection Program Flexibility Act of 2020 (the 

Flexibility Act), which modified provisions related to loans made to small businesses under the PPP, 

including provisions relating to the maturity of PPP loans, the deferral of PPP loan payments and the 

forgiveness of PPP loans.5 

 

On June 26, SBA and Treasury issued another IFR changing key provisions of the PPP to conform to the 

Flexibility Act, and the agencies are seeking feedback on these changes.6  

 

ABC’s Comments in Response to SBA’s Interim Final Rule  

 

ABC applauds Congress and SBA’s efforts to enact positive change on the requirements of the PPP, applauds

extend

https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/748/text
https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/266/text
https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/7010/text
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Without a clear indication from the federal government, borrowers may fear that they could come under 

an audit years down the road. This could have a devastating impact on the ability of companies to grow 

and thrive following the recovery from the current health and economic crisis. ABC urges the SBA and 

Treasury to establish a specified timeline notifying borrowers that they no longer would be subject to an 

audit. For example, after the SBA funds the lender, the SBA would notify the taxpayer within six months 

as to whether or not they would be included in the group of borrowers subject to an audit at a future date. 

 

Add

https://www.sba.gov/sites/default/files/2020-06/PPP%20Loan%20Forgiveness%20Application%20Instructions%20%28Revised%206.16.2020%29.pdf



